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SC Health and Nutrition

Our Country Strategic Goals 2019-2021

 Reduction in Maternal Mortality

 Reductions in under 5 mortality

Sub Themes

Health Nutrition

• New Born Health

• Child Health

• Adolescent Health 

• Reproductive Health and Family 

Planning

• Maternal Health

• Health in Emergency

• WASH

• System Strengthening

• Integrated Management of Acute 

Malnutrition (IMAM)

• Infant Young Children Feeding (IYCF) 

• Nutrition in Emergency

• System Strengthening



Priority states: 2, 6, and 3 (federal) Selected Districts 



Partnerships

Government

National/Local 
and 

International 
Non-

Government 
Organizations

Academia, 
Hospitals, 
Research 

Organization

Alliances, 
CSOs, 

Associations, 
Non-Profit 

organizations

How Do we Work



SC COVID Glimpse

What have we done

• Coordination with 
Provincial Clusters

• Support to quarantine 
centers with supplies and 
WASH

• Logistical support to 
municipalities

• Distributed health 
commodities

• Risk Communication and 
Community Engagement 
(NHEICC/DoHS)

• PSAs

• GIF's

• Posters

• Videos

Who are Primary beneficiaries

• Public Hospitals and 
Health facilities

• Doctors, Nurses, 
Health Workers, 
Labs, Lab Staff

• Communities, 
Children

Plan

• Continue to support 
Hospitals, health and 
quarantine facilities to 
fight COVID-19

• Continue support to 
health clusters 

• Expand  partnerships 
to fight COVID-19

• Generate evidences to 
benefit children and 
vulnerable population

• Response to the flood 
situation as required







Risk Communication and Community Engagement

GIFs



Risk Communication and Community Engagment

GIF This moves when seen online



Risk Communication and Community Engagment

Posters for Children



Support from Global Fund 

(under Save the Children, Nepal) 

for COVID-19 Response in Nepal



PPE and IPC items 

 Following commodities procured through Global Fund handed 

over to MoHP on May 3, 2020; Hand sanitizer (500ml) 2500 

bottles, Non-sterile examination gloves 53000 pairs, Sterile 

examination gloves 2000 pairs, Scrub tops, scrub pants, gown, 

biohazard bag each 800 pcs, KN95 mask 7000 pcs and IR 

thermometer 100 pcs.

 28 sets of PPE (including N95 masks) handed over to Seti

provincial hospital, via Provincial Health Logistics Management 

Center (PHLMC), Dhangadhi

 1000 units of hand sanitizer given to Gandaki Pradesh PHD

 29 PPE set with N95 masks handed over to Provincial Health 

Directorate, Province 3. 

 For National TB program (DR centre) in Province 5, 500 pcs of 

KN95 mask, 2000 surgical masks and 1000 disposable gloves 

were given

 500 pcs of KN95 mask provided to National Tuberculosis Centre 

(NTC), Bhaktapur.



Medical equipment

 20 pulse oximeters and 40 digital thermometers given to Bheri

Hospital

 2 cardiac monitors, 3 electric suction machines, and 1 ECG 

machine given to the Lumbini Provincial Hospital, Butwal to 

prepare the isolation ward for COVID-19 response

 33 patient beds with mattresses and 1 cardiac monitor given to 

Koshi hospital.

 1 medical double fly tent of 40 sq. meter given to Sukra Raj 

Tropical and Infectious disease hospital, Teku.

 3 cardiac monitors to Janakpur Provincial hospital

 800 pcs of bed nets provided to Province 5 government to use in 

quarantine facilities. 



Laboratory equipment

• One micro-centrifuge machine was handed over to Provincial 

Public Health laboratory (PPHL) Province 5, which will be used for 

sample processing for COVID -19 testing.

• One biosafety cabinet given to Sukra Raj Tropical and Infectious 

disease hospital, Teku.

• 5530 SARS-CoV-2 GeneXpert cartridges were handed over to 

National Tuberculosis Control Center. These cartridges will be 

used for diagnosis of COVID-19 using already existing GeneXpert 

laboratories in Nepal. GeneXpert technology requires minimal 

skills and can provide SARS-CoV-2 PCR results within 45 

minutes.



Food and nutrition support

 Food and nutrition support package for two months provided for 

668 ultra-poor children living with HIV (under 12 years) and 732 

ultra-poor PLHIV above 45 years, through National Association of 

People Living with HIV/AIDS in Nepal (NAPN). Each of the 1400 

beneficiaries got package worth of 1650 NPR. 

 Global Fund supported “Recovering Nepal” to provide food and 

nutrition package (for 2 weeks) to 3000 people who inject drugs 

(PWIDs) and People living with HIV (PLHIVs) residing in 95 care 

centres throughout Nepal. 

 Save the Children, Global fund funded Key Population Research 

and Advocacy Project  supported National Association of People 

Living with HIV [NAP+N] to provide essential food items to 636 

Children living with HIV in 46 districts of Nepal. For the safety of 

community workers during distribution, PPE items [500 ml 

sanitizer, 30 pair of single use non-sterile gloves and 30 

facemasks] for each district was provisioned.



Future support to MoHP and provincial governments

 Lab equipment

• One GeneXpert XVI-16 system machine

• One Automated PCR Sample Extraction Machine

• 9 biosafety cabinets 

• 20000 pcs of RNA extraction reagents

• 20000 pcs of SARS-CoV-2_RT PCR reagents

• 7830 pcs of Viral Transport medium (VTM)

• 6 pcs of AccuPlex™ SARS-CoV-2 Reference Material 

Kit

(Procurement process on-going)



Future support to MoHP and provincial governments

 Medical equipment

• 7 units of full-fledged ICU ventilators

• 22 units of patient’s monitors

• 22 electronic suction devices

• Supportive treatment equipment: Laryngoscope (30), ET tubes 

and accessories (50), nasal prongs (300), oxygen masks (300)

• 8 ICU beds, 6 bed screens, 

• 11 oxygen concentrators, 120 pulse oximeters

• 171 IR thermometers, 76 electronic BP machines

 PPE items

• 3810 full PPE sets and 1950 N95 masks to provincial 

governments

(Procurement process on-going)





Back up slides (if necessary)



PPE and IPC items 

SN PPE and IPC items Total Qty.

Already handed over Under procurement process

Qty.to central 

level

Qty. to provincial 

level

Qty. to central 

level

Qty. to provincial 

level

1 Full PPE set

857 

800 57 

3810

2 Examination gloves, non-sterile 

(pair)

54,000 54,000 

3 Examination gloves, sterile (pair) 2,000 2,000 

4 Scrubs, top

800 

800 

5 Scrubs, pants

800 

800 

6 N 95 mask 8,000 8,000 
1950

7 Biohazard bag

800 

800 

8 Goggles, protective

800 

800 

9 Apron, heavy duty

50 50 

10
Protective coverall suits

1,700 
1,700 

11 Mask, surgical (Type IIR) 91,000 91,000 

12
Mask, surgical (Type I)

105,656 
2,000 103,656 

13 Hand sanitizer- 500 ml (bott) 3,500 2,500 1,000 



Laboratory equipment

SN Lab equipment Total Qty. Already handed over Under procurement process

Qty.to central 
level

Qty. to 
provincial level

Qty. to central 
level

Qty. to 
provincial level

1 SARS-CoV-2 Gene Xpert 
cartridges

5,530 5,530 

2 PCR reagents/extraction kits 20,000 20,000 

3 GeneXpert XVI-16 system
1 

1 

4 Bio-safety cabinets 10 1 9 

5 Automatated PCR Sample 
Extraction Machine 1 

1 

6

Micro-centrifuge machine 1 1

7 Viral transport medium 7,830 7,830

8 RNA extraction reagents 20,000 20,000

9 SARS-CoV-2-RT PCR reagents 20,000 20,000

10
AccuPlex™ SARS-CoV-2 
reference material kit (in 
Boxes)

6 
6



Medical equipment

SN Medical Equipment Total Qty. Already handed over Under procurement process

Qty.to central level Qty. to provincial level Qty. to central level Qty. to provincial level

1 IR thermometer 271 100 171

2 Nasal prongs 300 150 150

3 Oxygen mask 300 150 150

4 Patient ventilator, for critical care 7 7 

5 Patient's Monitor 22 7 15

6 Laryngoscope – adult/child 20 20 

7 Laryngoscope – neonate 10 10 

8 Endotracheal tube, with cuff 50 50 

9 Endotracheal tube introducer, Bougie 20 20 

10 Endotracheal tube introducer, Stylet 20 20 

11 Electric Suction machine 25 3 10 12

12 Medical double fly tent (40 sq. meter) 1 1 

13 Pulse oximeters 140 20 120

14 Cardiac monitor 6 6 

15 ECG machine 1 1 

16 Digital thermometers 40 40 

17 Patient bed with mattresses 33 33 

18 ICU beds 8 8

19 Bed screen 6 6

20 Oxygen concentrator 11 11

21 Electronic BP machine 76 76

22 Poly-catheters and urine bags 90 90 


